## Truro Beach commission meeting 5/4/2016

In attendance were Chair Eliza Harned, Robert Hassett and Fran Johnson and Rec/Beach Directorr Kelly Clark.

Meeting held in Truro library and called to order at 4:35PM.With no members of public in attendance or no new business we proceeded with the Report from Ms. Clark. She reported that there was a big response to the mailing concerning the Family Trusts. Approximately 3,500 letters sent out to listed trustees explaining beach sticker policy. Shorebird monitoring has begun and fencing installed. Her staff is working on checking lifeguard applications. The issue of parking at various town beaches was discussed and a motion made by F. Johnson ,2nd R. Hassett to have Coast Guard Beach be designated Resident only. After brief discussion all in favor. Ms Clark will present to Board of Selectmen. No report as yet from Coastal Studies re;Ballston Beach parking. New rules packet to be brought to Board of selectmen for approval and or alteration. The commission asked Ms. Clark to check with DPW about new signage for beaches along with any new parking at Fisher beach. Motion to accept minutes of October 2015 meeting made and all in favor. Next meeting scheduled for June 8,2016.

Respectfully submitted:

